From:

Sent: Saturday, 15 July 2023 10:35 PM

To:

Records Department

Cc:

Subject: [EXTERNAL] DA2023/0130

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Council.

Greetings of Peace and hoping everyone is doing well in your good office. I am writing you this email to express concerns about the proposed waste transfer facility to be built on 109A Church St. Lidcombe.

A lot have already been said about the negative effects and consequences of the proposed application such as:

- environmental odour and pollution leading to negative health effects
- long term effects on the youth and children
- build up of environmental pollution due to risks of mishandling waste
- traffic congestion and noise
- location proximity to schools, churches, agedcare/daycare centers, medical centres, and parks
- very close proximity to residential areas
- etc.

With the above, It is not in the best interest for the Lidcombe neighborhood to have a waste transfer facility built here. It would also have a more broader socio-economic and possibly political impact such as:

- it will unlikely attract more people to move, reside and invest in our neighborhood which will impact the local economy
- it will discourage the masses to use Lidcombe as a strategic entry point to Sydney Olympic Park
- it will discourage visitors to frequent the small korean establishments which we known for
- property values will decline, businesses will slow down, crime rate may go up, overall status of Lidcombe as a suburb will degrade
- the neighborhood will also lose confidence in our leaders including the council, impacting future elections, council reputation, the masses' sentiments, etc.

Overall, having a waste transfer facility built in Lidcombe would be detrimental not only to the public but also to the suburb.